

# MLS - Sherwood Newsletter

May 17, 2013 Week 39

## GRATEFUL FOR OUR TEACHERS



We are truly blessed as a community to have wonderful teachers leading our children each year. As some of you know, last week was Teachers Appre-

ciation Week. The teachers of MLS-Sherwood were not forgotten. Sarah Buynak and Luci Steeves prepared some "goodies" for them to enjoy. Thank you ladies, from the teachers of MLS-Sherwood for the thoughtful gesture, it was greatly appreciated!



### 6TH GRADERS GET SPOILED

Mr. Lyle Simoneau and his 6th grade class were treated to a high class breakfast prepared exclusively for them Thursday morning. On the menu: pancakes, hash browns, elk sausage, bacon, scrambled eggs, chilled orange juice. This is a special way of celebrating what they've accomplished while here at MLS-Sherwood and say that they will missed. They will have cake and a little celebration Thursday, May 23rd. Congrats 6th graders, there's plenty to look forward to next year!!

### **COME GET YOUR STUFF**



We're cleaning house! If anyone who purchased items from the school auction and has not yet picked them up we ask you to do so before the last day of school, May 24th. Reun-

ion preparations are under way for this summer so any items remaining will be tossed. Thank you for your cooperation!



Play Day is scheduled for Wednesday, May 22. Those needed to bring 2 dozen bars/cookies and help out if possible with concessions for Play Day: Christina Un-

derwood, Nicole Bell, Heather Volk, Karen Bowers, Betty Hanson, Lena Bohm, Brad Knutson, Lori Feland, Jody Ziliak, Teresa Ellingson Please bring your cut (not too small but not real big) bars and cookies wrapped individually to the school. If you are unable to bring goodies or help out, please find a replacement. We know every parent wants to be able to watch their child during Play Day so if everyone helps out when possible, we all should be able to do that. Contact Dana Driscoll 459-2214 if you are interested in helping out with the events or ribbon writing. Community volunteers are always welcome and appreciated. Thanks for your help!

## What Is Play Day?

One tradition here at MLS-Sherwood is our annual Play Day. This is an opportunity for students grades 1-6 of MLS-Sherwood, and several other area schools, to spend the day showing off their athletic ability in track and field events. A few of the traditional events (high jump, 100 yard dash, relays, ect.) mixed in with a few nontraditional (potato sack race and 3-legged race to name a couple) makes this fun day something the students look forward to each year. It's a great opportunity to become familiar with the sport of track and at the same time, get to compete and interact with students from other schools. Getting to spend the day outside instead of in a classroom is a PLUS, too! Parents and grandparents can also take part in the day by coming to cheer the children on! (Kindergarten does not compete but does a great job of cheering MLS-Sherwood students on. Please note: regular school hours for this day and bus routes will also be the same.)

# LAST DAY MAY 24TH



Next Sherwood Wildcat All-School Reunion is on for Tuesday, June 4th 7:00 at the New Northern Lights.

# NEEDED FOR REUNION July 5th & 6th:

We are in need of more teams for the **Cook-off Contest**. We are inviting anyone to participate in the event, not just graduates. If you are interested in participating contact Allen Engh 459-2836 or Gladys Lakefield 459-2879 for more info. There will be an **Art & Craft Show** held at the Sherwood Public Library. Those interested in selling or displaying their items can call Marian Lozensky at 459-2261 during library hours to find out more. We are also looking for entries for the **Parade** held on the Saturday of the reunion. Pretty much anything goes for entries. If you have not received a registration packet in the mail, please contact Robbie Smith 459-2732 and she will get one sent to you.



There were several local businesses who made donations toward tickets to the Shrine Circus. These tickets were handed out to all the MLS-

Sherwood students and many of the children were able to attend the circus and had a great time. Thank you to those businesses for this and all that you do!

#### LIBRARY NEWS!



There will be a children's story & activity hour for children 2-5 years @ 10:00 a.m. and then another for ages 6 and up @ 11:00 a.m. starting Friday, June 4th. They

will be held every Friday through June. Library hours are 9-2 Mon.-Tues, and Thurs.-Fri. Phone is 459-2261.



For Sale: NordicTrack Treadmill EXP 1000. Works good. Make offer. 459-2719

# Next Week's Menu:

May 20-24: Breakfast: Cook's Choice

**Lunch: Cook's Choice** 



# **Upcoming Events:**

Friday May 17: No Events

Saturday May 18: No Events

**Monday May 20: No Events** 

**Tuesday May 21: No Events** 

Wednesday May 22: PLAY DAY @ MLS-

SHERWOOD SCHOOL

Thursday May 23: 6TH GRADE CELEBRA-

**TION** 

Friday May 24: LAST DAY OF SCHOOL!! EARLY DISMISSAL @ 11:00 NO LUNCH SERVED



**Next weeks birthdays:** Tara Haygood May 23rd

**Summer birthdays:** Adam Southam May 29th, Trichele Smith June 1st, MaryLynn Engh June 5th,

Luke and Lauren Steeves June 13th, Elijah Ellingson June 14th, Summer Smith June 16th, JayDen Hanson June 19th, Ayden Beckedahl June 23rd, Braeden Volk July 1st, Izik May July 12th, Grace Solemsaas July 14th, Taylor Steeves July 21st, Layne Driscoll July 25th, Taylor Stanley August 1st, Chase Driscoll August 9th, Cordell Klokstad August 20th

## METIGOSHI DAY CAMP COMING UP

Metigoshi Day Camp at Our Savior Lutheran Church in Sherwood May 28th -31st 9-3. Children entering grades 1-6 any denomination are welcome to attend. Please contact Cheryl Ackerson 459-2892 for more information and to register.